Missionary Robert Murillo

& Family

Robert, Joy, Hannah, Joshua, Caleb, Talitha, Samuel<u>, Elijah, Becky</u>



August 2011

Dear Praying Friends,

The Lord gave us a great week of Bible clubs. We had a combined attendance of 3,666 with 1,992 different children and parents attend. The Lord gave us 1,732 saved during this week. The children's home children were a great help in inviting people to come. Our church teenagers, including our 2 sons Joshua and Caleb, helped lead the Bible clubs. What a blessing to see the next generation learning to serve the Lord!

We started both of our Christian schools today. We thank the Lord we were able to purchase some Christian textbooks for the *Annabel de Vallejo Home*. We appreciate so much each and every one of you who made it possible. We could still use some help to complete the list of books and school supplies needed.

We are also excited that our Bible Institute starts today. We have called it LAMB of God Bible Institute. One of the Bible Institute teachers named Carlos Hernandez was a 6 year old boy who was saved in our church. Now he pastors across town, and is teaching 2 classes in our Bible Institute. Another of our teachers was reached as a young person, went off to Bible school, and has worked in our Christian School for 6 years. Another teacher is a missionary that also graduated from Hyles Anderson. What a blessing it is to me to have a part in the lives of others, and now watch them serve the Lord alongside of my wife and me.

Every first Sunday of the month our church goes soul winning after the Sunday morning service. We thank the Lord for the souls saved. This past week we had 253 souls saved with 97 soul winners. The children and workers of the Annabel de Vallejo Home had 114 saved with 59 out soul winning.

In August Rigo from our children's home was hit by a car during our Sunday soul winning. His femur bone was broken, and he had to be taken by ambulance to the hospital. After placing 2 titanium screws from his hip to his knee, he is on his way to recovery. How important and appreciated are your prayers for us and the ministry here!

We praise the Lord for supplying another family to help in the *Annabel de Vallejo Home*. Jesus and Lupita and their children were reached through our family's Bible club 5 years ago. They will be a great asset to Jorge and Alma, our children's home director, who take care of 20 children by themselves including schooling. We praise the Lord for the much needed help. We receive calls each week to take in more children, but we need the Lord to supply more workers and funds to feed them. We thank the Lord for those who are sponsoring a child in the *Annabel de Vallejo Home*, but there are many children who still need a sponsor. Would you pray about sponsoring a child?

We are excited about what the Lord is doing here in Guadalajara, Mexico. We know that Mexico is going through troublesome times more than ever since we arrived in 1982, and we so appreciate your prayers for us. Thank you for being partners with us through your prayers and financial support.

Yours for souls,

Robert Murillo

On the field since
1982
Serving the Lord
through the Independent Baptist Church
of Guadalajara, Mexico,
and the

Support The Ministry In General <u>Here</u>:

The Murillos P.O. Box 2385 Mission ,TX 78573 Cell: 956-279-6239 Home Phone: 011-52-33-3684-2244

Sponsor a Child Here:

Latin American Ministries and Beyond P.O. Box 3180 Mission, TX 78573

Memorial Children's Home <u>Fund</u>

Latin American Ministries and Beyond P.O. Box 1199 Mission, TX 78573

The Annabel de Vallejo Home



"God Setteth The Solitary In Families..." Psalm 68:6

www.missionarymurillo.com